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MEMORANDUM 2008/09-06 
 
To: C&D 
  APSC Administrative Staff 
 
From: Cristina Amon, Dean 
 
Date: September 3, 2008 
 
Re: Appointment of Assistant Dean, Academic HR and Diversity 
 
 
It is with great pleasure that I announce the appointment of Lisa Simpson-Camilleri to the 
position of Assistant Dean, Academic HR and Diversity, starting September 15, 2008.  
Lisa has been with the Faculty of Applied Science and Engineering for over 15 years and 
brings a wealth of knowledge and rich understanding of both the Faculty and of the 
University of Toronto to this important new position.  Currently Lisa is the Associate 
Director of Development where she has provided leadership and support to the Faculty's 
fundraising and donor recognition activities since 2006.  Previously, Lisa held the position 
of Director, Office of the Dean, providing senior-level management support in the areas of 
internal operations, planning, staffing and external relations.  Prior to her assignment in the 
Dean's Office, Lisa was the Director of the Professional Experience Year Program from 
1997 to 2002, and Administrative Assistant, Office of the Vice-Dean, from 1993 to 1997.  
She received her BA from the University of Toronto. 
 
Please join me in congratulating Lisa on her new position and thanking her for her 
continued hard work and dedication to the Faculty. 


